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Background
Over the past 150 years, human actions such as the diking and draining of wetlands, diversion of a river, and the construction of a railroad, boat harbor, roads, dams, and levees have seriously altered tidal, freshwater, and sediment processes in the Elkhorn Slough watershed.  Hundreds of acres of salt marsh, channel, and tidal creek habitats have been lost or degraded as a result of these human modifications.  
The severe rate of erosion in the main channel and banks of Elkhorn Slough from accelerated tidal flows has been recognized as the one of the most serious threats facing tidal habitats.  Conversely, historic tidal wetland areas that are separated by dikes or levees from the main channel lack sufficient tidal flow for full habitat function.  The dramatic loss of tidal wetlands both regionally and worldwide underscores the need carefully planned management activities.
Purpose of the Elkhorn Slough Tidal Wetland Plan

The Elkhorn Slough National Estuarine Research Reserve is working with a wide variety of partners to conserve, enhance, and restore tidal habitats in the Elkhorn Slough watershed by developing strategies to address hydrological management issues.  During the course of a two-year strategic planning process (April 2004 – June 2006), scientific experts, local, state, and federal resource managers, and conservation organizations will come together to build a shared vision of Elkhorn Slough tidal habitat goals and hydrological management strategies.
Grant Funding

This two-year planning process is funded through a grant from the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration’s Coastal Impact Assistance Program to the California Department of Fish and Game.  The project is being jointly managed by the Elkhorn Slough National Estuarine Research Reserve and California Department of Fish and Game in collaboration with the University of California Santa Cruz.

For More Information
Find more information about this project at http://www.elkhornslough.org/tidalwetlandplan.htm or by contacting Barb Peichel at (831) 728-2822 or barb@elkhornslough.org.
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